Webmaster's Report

Last winter, the committee decided to move the club web site to a new hosting arrangement on a commercial footing. We thank Jeeves Audio Services who have provided free hosting for the past several years. 

The committee also decided, wisely as it turns out, to make the change in January when club activity is at its least. We prepared for the move, then went ahead in January. Perhaps our hosting supplier was short staffed during the holiday period, but their support for the changeover was woeful. There were some outages when either the web site and/or email services were unavailable. Our web team worked very hard to resolve numerous issues, and everything was brought under control and is now functioning well.
Part of the planning for the move involved standardisation of several technical aspects of the web site which had grown somewhat haphazard over the years. This standardisation has proved valuable in facilitating several enhancements this year. One major part of the web site, the Fireside Fiddlers music collection, built by the late Harry Gardner, remains to be tidied up. This collection consists of thousands of web pages and scores and sound files, built to at least three different design approaches. There are also many obsolete file versions, technical errors and broken links. The web team are working on a conversion and clean-up programme which will take considerable effort to complete. This is all being done with respect to Harry's vast effort in putting Fireside Fiddlers together, and the aim to keep his legacy for the future benefit of VFMC members and the broader folk music community.
Several innovations this year include integration of the Humanitics ticketing system into our events, introduction of PayMate as a means of membership payment, and the Tune Finder function which supports the search for tune/song titles and their related score/sound resources both within the VFMC web site and externally.
Visitors to the web site will have noticed recent changes to the menu structures. More enhancements to the useability of the web site are in the pipe line, so watch out for them in coming months.
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